## **Alveley Historical Society**

Minutes of the meeting held on 20<sup>th</sup> September 2018

## **Present:**

Bill Scriven, John & Carol Wall, Hilary Fleming, Barbara Spragg, Pam Stanton

Apologies Margaret Clayton, Stuart Hunt, Keith Stanton

## **Minutes**

There were no minutes as previous meeting had been an informal feedback on the Exhibition in the chapel

Bill opened the meeting by showing members two books which had been donated to him for our archives by Godfrey Giles. They were military details of the African campaigns going back as far as the Boer War.

Hilary showed quite an interest in these and has borrowed them for a while.

## **Projects**

Pam explained that she had received a request from Ed Andrews of the Severn Valley Country Park for help and support with a project. He is applying for a grant to research the historic uses of the land on which the Park stands and may require our help with information about the ferry, the quarrying and farming.

The members were in agreement that we should help him if we can. Hilary said that she would ask Alison Langford (Ann Graham's daughter) if she still has the project on this theme which she did when in her teens.

Meeting closed at 8.45pm Next meeting Thursday 18<sup>th</sup> September